















































EXHIBIT A

MEMORANDUM

To: Carolyn Lehr, City Manager

From:

Casey Elliott, State Director

James Peterson, Federal Director

Alex Gibbs, Associate

Christopher Townsend, President, Townsend Public Affairs, Inc.
Niccolo De Luca, Senior Director

Date: May 15, 2017
Subiject: Summary and Scope for 2017-2018 State and Federal Advocacy and Funding
Services

Townsend Public Affairs, Inc. (TPA) has enjoyed a long, successful working relationship with the City
of Emeryville and prides itself on providing the City with the experience, resources, and political network
expected from a premiere advocacy firm while also providing the unique brand of customer service the
City deserves. This includes personal attention, accessibility and passion for your mission.

Over the past several years, TPA’s record of service for the City has generated significant project
funding and legislative success. Our ability to directly secure over $4.3 million for City priority projects
is a direct result of our expertise in numerous policy areas, including, but not limited to: transportation;
housing and economic development; public safety; job training; education; and community facilities.

& Recreation:
Proposition 84
Statewide Parks
Grant

Greenway

Grant Program Project Year Awarded Amount

California Emeryville Bicycle 2017 $265,000
Transportation and Pedestrian

Commission: Active Greenway

Transportation

Program

PetSafe Bark for Emeryville 2016 $25,000

Your Park Grant Community Dog Park

Program

Department of City of Emeryville: 2013 $477,950
Housing & Housing-Related

Community Parks Program

Development:

Housing-Related

Parks Program

Department of Parks | Peladeau Park and 2012 $828,792
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FEMA: Pre-Disaster | Seismic Retrofitting 2010 $600,000
Mitigation Grant of Emeryville
Program Secondary
Gymnasium
Natural Resources 48" Street 2010 $49,569
Agency & Strategic Community Organic
Growth Council: Garden
Proposition 84 Urban
Greening Project
Department of Emeryville 2010 $1,350,000
Housing & Marketplace
Community
Development:
Sustainable
Strategies Pilot
Program: Catalyst
Projects
Department of Labor: | Emeryville: Labor, 2010 $200,000
Labor, Health and Health and Human
Human Services Services Program:
Program: East Bay East Bay Green Jobs
Green Jobs Project Project
FEMA: Pre-Disaster Disaster Mitigation 2008 $600,000
Mitigation Grant for Emeryville
Program Cultural Arts Center

Total funding secured for the City of Emeryville $4,396,311.

Below please find a summary of the state and federal projects TPA is working on and the proposed
scope of services for the remainder of 2017 and first half of 2018. We are proud to represent the City in
Sacramento and Washington, DC and we look forward to continuing this relationship and securing
victories that will improve the lives of those that live, work and visit the City of Emeryville.

Summary of Legislative Advocacy

On behalf of the City of Emeryville TPA actively monitors, and directly advocates when appropriate,
legislation to ensure the needs of the City are met. In addition, we are constantly on the lookout for any
surprises that may negatively impact the City. In order to best advance the City’s legislative agenda,
TPA works closely with Congresswoman Lee, Senator Feinstein, Senator Harris, State Senator Skinner,
Assembly Member Thurmond, leadership of both Houses of the Legislature, committee staff and others
to convey the City’s positions and stay on top of new proposals.

The City is becoming more active on state legislation and taking positions which is a great strategy to
help push our legislative agenda. This process includes TPA drafting letters for signature once the City
takes a position, then submit the legislative positions to the impacted author, our legislative delegation,
committee staff, leadership and others. We also testify at committee hearings on behalf of the City when
it's a high priority and draft amendments to legislation that will benefit the City.

In addition, we send comprehensive weekly legislative reports to the Mayor, City Manager, and staff to
ensure the City has the most up to date legislative information. For the 2017 legislative session, which
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is still in progress, TPA has directly advocated in support of the following legislative topics on the City’s
behalf;

o0 Affordable Housing. With the dissolution of redevelopment came the decrease in affordable
housing funds. In addition, due to the high cost of housing in the Bay Area and state, legislative
support for low income residents and working families is needed. The legislation includes:

= Formally supporting and advocating for Senate Bill 2 (Atkins) Building Homes
and Jobs Act. This is the legislation that seeks to create a new $75-dollar fee for
a new revenue source to support affordable housing.

= Formally supporting and advocating for Assembly Bill 74 (Chiu) Housing. This
bill requires HCD to establish the Housing for a Healthy California Program
(Program) to fund competitive grants to pay for rental assistance for homeless
recipients.

= Formally supported Assembly Bill 1506 (Bloom) Residential rent control: Costa-
Hawkins Rental Housing Act. The original intent of this bill is to make changes to
the Costa Hawkins Act, but the legislation will not move forward this year.

= OQur efforts have included: Presenting the City’'s official letter, in person, and
speaking with policy staff from the authors office; asking what we can do to help;
informing our legislative delegation on the City’s position; briefing committee staff
of our position; speaking with leadership staff; and testifying in support when the
bill is up in committee.

0 Homelessness. Cities and counties have the direct, daily perspective and responses to
conditions that contribute to homelessness in their areas, however state or federal funding
is needed to provide additional tools and support to maintain access to support services,
treatment, housing, and jobs. The legislation includes:

= Formally supporting and advocating for Assembly Bill 932 (Ting) Shelter crisis:
homeless shelters and permanent supportive housing. This bill as currently
written seeks to create a pilot program in San Francisco to suspend certain legal
rules and standards during a declared shelter crisis, in order to expedite the
design and construction of more shelters and long-term housing for the
homeless. We have requested the bill be amended to include Emeryville.

= Qur efforts have included: Presenting the City’s official letter in person and
speaking with the policy staff from the authors office and requesting an
amendment to include the City. We have had discussions with the Assembly
Member and his staff and will be checking in soon on amendments.

o Transportation funding for existing infrastructure. With an aging infrastructure and an
increase in commuters and residents in the Bay Area, an ongoing source of funds is greatly
needed to help enhance road repair. In a city, such as Emeryville that has a disproportionate
number of commuters compared to households, new revenue is needed to address much
needed road repair. This has been included in the Governor’s recent budget proposal and will
be a major theme throughout the budget session. The legislation includes:

» Formally supported and advocated for SB 1 (Beall) Transportation funding. This
legislation increases several taxes and fees in new transportation revenues to be
used towards local streets and roads, transit, and active transportation facilities.

= Qur efforts have included: Presenting the City’s official letter in person and
speaking with the policy staff from the authors office; helping build a coalition of
cities who support the bill; and testifying in support in the various policy
committees.

o Transportation grants. Emery Go-Round, a free shuttle service provided by Emeryville
businesses, is a tremendous success. As time goes on, the fleet unfortunately wears down yet
service requests increase, especially to the West Oakland BART station. Help is needed to
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provide a regional service that supports employees, businesses and further encourages the use
of public transportation. In addition to the expansion of the fleet, space is needed for a bus yard.
» |n addition to the funding opportunities created by SB 1 (Beall), there is another
major opportunity for transportation funding that TPA is actively working on. Its
Regional Measure 3 also known as the Bay Area Toll increase.
= The Bay Area Caucus has been focusing their attention on this major
transportation proposal.
= The specific RM3 bill will be a senate bill from Transportation Chair Senator Jim
Beall and its SB 595. The Legislature is working with MTC since it impacts all 9
Bay Area counties but the funding break down isn’t clear. MTC will start doing
stake holder meetings soon.
= Qur efforts have included: We have been very active on this policy topic and
constantly updating the City on its status, next steps, and suggesting strategies
to move forward and place Emeryville in the best possible position. We have
expressed our support to Senator Skinner and her office, Assembly Member
Thurmond and his office, and all of the offices of the Bay Area Caucus.

0 Rail crossing traffic improvements. With the redevelopment of the Oakland Army Base,
additional rail traffic will be coming through the City. To adequately prepare for this increase and
to ensure the health and safety of Emeryville residents, funding is needed to enhance the traffic
mitigation at rail crossings within the City.

= Qur efforts have included: Proactive communication to staff at the California
Transportation Commission to discuss this funding need, how SB1 funds for rail
crossings will be disseminated and how we can secure these funds. This is a new
and ongoing effort.

o Bike share programs. Emeryville’s small size and flat topography make it an ideal city for
walking and cycling. With the addition of the award winning 2012 Bicycle and Pedestrian Plan
for the City of Emeryville, funding is needed to support the efforts of bicyclists and pedestrians,
create an environment that encourages active lifestyles and physical exercise, and connect
schools, transit, businesses, and community and employment centers within the City of
Emeryville and the region. The City is already a part of the East Bay program approved by MTC
and new opportunities will greatly expand these efforts.

= Qur efforts have included: Similar to above, TPA has reached out to staff at the
California Transportation Commission to discuss this funding need, how SB1
funds for bicycle and pedestrian programs will be disseminated and how we can
secure these funds. This new and ongoing effort will also be supported by RM3
funding too.

o0 Autonomous Vehicles. The City of Emeryville prides itself on supporting innovation and
technology while partnering with the businesses in these fields. As technology grows and
regulations for autonomous vehicles are drafted, the City is a perfect location for pilot programs.

= Our efforts have included: Closely watching the various AV related legislation
introduced this year. There have not yet been opportunities for the City of
Emeryville however we are ready to strike when they appear.

0 Medicinal Cannabis Statewide Regulations and Proposition 64 Implementation. As the
City moves forward on new, comprehensive, thorough medicinal cannabis regulations this is a
new policy topic to closely work on. With the passage of Proposition 64 there will be a legislative
effort to ensure the initiative and the already approved statewide framework reflect the needs of
local government, law enforcement and the industry.

= Our efforts have included: TPA has also been very active on this policy topic and
constantly updating the City on its status and next steps to put Emeryville in the
best possible position. We have had numerous meetings with the Governor’s
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Administration, Governor's Cabinet, the Bureau of Medicinal Cannabis
Regulation, legislators and others. TPA drafted a position letter for the City once
the Governor’s proposal was put forward and continues to follow up on our
suggested changes and amendments.

o Immigration. With the election of President Trump, there has been many aggressive, harmful
actions regarding immigrants and their families. Any expansion of federal deportation efforts will
have a significant effect on the Bay Area and California’s economy and society. The City of
Emeryville has maintained a focus to protect the safety and well-being of all Californians by
ensuring that state and local resources are not used to fuel mass deportations, separate families,
and ultimately hurt California’s economy. The City seeks to support Federal and State actions
that overturn or stop the President’s current actions. The legislation includes:

» Formally supporting and advocating for Senate Bill 54 (de Leon) Law
enforcement: sharing data. This bill limits state and local law enforcement
agencies involvement in immigration enforcement and ensures that eligible
individuals are able to seek services from and engage with state agencies without
regard to their immigration status.

= Qur efforts have included: Presenting the City’s official letter in person and
speaking with the policy staff from the authors office; helping build a coalition of
cities who supported the bill; testifying in support in the various policy
committees; and sending the City up to the minute updates on status.

= |n addition, our federal team has been very active on the City’s behalf regarding
the President’s efforts on immigration and his attempted travel bans. TPA has
sent the City ongoing, thorough, and timely updates explaining what is being
proposed, its impact, the next steps, and likelihood.

0 Miscellaneous topics. Throughout the course of the legislative year, the City may take
positions on legislation outside of the adopted legislative agenda. Once the City does, TPA then
moves forward to fulfill the City’s position and objectives. The bills this year include:

= Formally opposing and advocating against Senate Bill 649 (Hueso) Wireless
telecommunications facilities which seeks to establish a nondiscretionary
permitting process for small cell wireless facilities and limits the fees that local
governments may charge;

= Formally supporting and advocating for Senate Bill 562 (Lara) The Healthy
California Act which seeks to provide comprehensive universal single-payer
health care coverage system for all California residents; and

» Formally supporting and advocating for Senate Bill 687 (Skinner) Health facilities:
emergency centers: Attorney General which seeks to require any nonprofit public
benefit corporation provide written notice to and obtain the written consent of the
Attorney General prior to agreeing to sell, transfer, lease, exchange, option,
convey, or otherwise dispose of the assets resulting from the reduction or
elimination of emergency medical services provided at a licensed emergency
center after the Attorney General gives a specified consent or conditional
consent.

In addition, we have also kept the City up to date on federal topics such as:

Fiscal Year 2017-2018 Budget proposals and Appropriations;

Affordable Health Care Act / American Health Care updates;

EPA Administrator Pruitt comments on city-related program funding;

Sanctuary cities and travel ban updates;

Presidential Executive Orders; and

President Trump’s address to Congress.
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Monthly Grant meetings

City staff conducts monthly Interdepartmental Grant Collaboration meetings. An important service that
TPA provides is monitoring and alerting the City of pending grant opportunities. TPA is committed to
alerting the City of pending grant funding opportunities and is available to discuss the opportunity
relevance and our suggestions on key traits or initiatives that would make the City’s application
competitive. TPA also works to ensure feedback and debriefings for applications that are not funded
so that we can strengthen our application and apply again. TPA is an active participant as we assist
with the review of upcoming funding opportunities, discuss which projects are the most applicable,
assign responsibilities, and develop and execute application completion strategies

Propose Scope of Work for 2017-2018 Fiscal Year

For the remainder of 2017 and moving forward in 2018, we propose continuing our proactive advocacy
efforts for the City of Emeryville on the multiple objectives discussed above. Our continued efforts
include, but are not limited to:

Implement City’s State and Federal Legislative Efforts

o TPA will continue our constant advocacy which includes arranging for the City to meet with
selected Members of Congress and/or their staff, with selected Bay Area State legislators
and/or their staff and accompany them to such appointments;

0 Schedule the City to testify at selected legislative hearings, as desired, and oversee
preparation of such testimony and coordinate and develop all advocacy activities related to
the City’s legislative needs and formal positions;

o0 Continue to monitor State and Federal legislation and provide updates to the City;

o0 Continue to monitor the State and Federal Budget proposals and alert the City to the
impacts.

Track State and Federal Activities of Interest

0 Regular contact with Bay Area federal and state legislators and staff on behalf of the City,
ensuring you are aware of the latest initiatives;

0 Monitor selected hearings and committees and to intercept legislative and/or policy
opportunities in advance.

Develop Appropriate Materials for Meetings and Maintain Records

0 Prepare agendas, memos, and talking points for calls, meetings and other advocacy efforts
that support the City’s priorities;

o0 Develop relevant materials to document and support the City’s positions, including
associated research.

Pursue State and Federal Funding

o ldentify and pursue federal and state funding opportunities and grant programs for priority
projects as identified by City leadership or departments;

o Identify sources of grant funding for Capital Improvement Projects including public and
private foundation sources;

o Attend and provide staff access to, and information regarding, state and regional round

tables and grant workshops;

Data support research and cataloguing of core data, as requested by City staff, for the City
of Emeryville’s grant applications;

Assist in the development and submittal of federal and state applications;

Assist in reviewing grant applications and editing narratives as requested by staff;

Secure letters of support for grant applications;

Work with federal and state legislative members and staff to advocate for the applications.

@]
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Cost of Services

Standard Fees for  Discounted Fee

Description of Services for

Public Agencies

City of Emeryville

gede_ral Government Advocacy $10,000/mo $5.000/mo
ervices

State Government Advocacy Services $10,000/mo $5,000/mo
Previous Bundled Discount for

Federal and State Advocacy Services $15,000/mo $10,000/mo
CURRENT Bundled Discount for $7 500/mo
Federal and State Advocacy Services ’

TPA understands the City is currently facing fiscal pressures. Given the long-standing history between
the City of Emeryville and TPA, TPA has agreed to a fee for State and Federal Advocacy Services of
$7,500 per month effective July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018. This represents a 10% decrease over the
prior year rate of $8,333 per month.
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